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DATES TO REMEMBER
Term 2:
8th Jun - 3-6 Scienceworks  
9th Jun - 5/6 sport - home              
12th Jun - King's Birthday holiday
13th Jun - Minikids at 2.30pm
                  SSG Meetings this
                  week
19th Jun - School Council Meeting
                - Reports go live this          
                   week 
20th Jun - Winter Solstice event
23rd Jun - Last day Term 2
                   2.30pm finish

Term 3
10th Jul  - Term 3 begins
13th Jul  - Astro Laura incursion
7th Aug  - School Council 
1st Sept  - Curriculum Day
6th Sept - School Concert
11th Sept - Swimming Commences
                - School Council 
15th Sept - Last day Term 3
                 - 2.30pm finish

Ainslie Parklands Primary School
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Cross Country
Well done to the Year 3-6 students who
represented Ainslie Parklands Primary
School in the District Cross Country.
Congratulations to Taylor, who will move
on to Districts.

Chesterfield Farm excursion
The F-2 Studio had a wonderful time at
Chesterfield Farm.  Please see some
wonderful photos later in the newsletter. 



Bunnies!
It is amazing how quickly the six
kittens in the F-2 studio are turning  
into rabbits!  The children (and the
teachers!) have been very
engaged in the process (seen
here at a staff meeting!)

Make a Wish Foundation
Thank you to our Year 5 & 6 students, who raised money for the Make a Wish
Foundation as their kindness project in Term 1. Your efforts are very much
appreciated!



Community Engagement Team
We are incredibly lucky to have such an
amazing Community Engagement Team.
To express an interest in being part of the
team, or to make some suggestions
please email: 

janebennettsbrown@gmail.com

Minikids
This week, our Minikids had a wonderful
time - not just with the wonderful
activities that Jess organises, but also
with our special visitors...

Illness 
Schools have a legal responsibility to
help manage infectious diseases in
their facilities. As we are heading into
winter, just a reminder to please keep
children home if they are unwell. For
further information on the Health
Department's policy on illness and
exclusion from school guidelines for
primary schools, please see the
following link:
https://www.health.vic.gov.au/infectio
us-diseases/school-exclusion-table

mailto:janebennettsbrown@gmail.com


Film Club
At APPS, we have a range of lunchtime
clubs - Art, Sport, Dance, Choir, Library,
and Film Club. 
On Monday at Film Club, we were
lucky enough to have Tegan
Hutchison come and run a foley
workshop. We recorded the sounds to
be edited onto a short animated film.
Thanks for a great session, Tegan! 

Dear students of Ainslie
Parklands...
The Student Voice Team will be
having a Colouring Competition at the
"Friend Spot" at recess and lunch
times. Starting on Monday, the
competition will be for the F-2s. The
Monday after that will be the 3/4s and
the Monday after that will be the 5/6s.
The whole Student Voice Team will be
judging.  If you want to know, there will
be a special secret prize for the
winners of each Studio.
             From the Student Voice Team

Somers Roadie Incursion
Lord Somers Camp (that some of our
students attended earlier in the year)
offer an incursion program that our
students were lucky enough to
participate in this week. Activities
included games for fun and more
purposeful games focusing on
teamwork, memory and
communication. 



Nude Food Fridays!
The Student Voice Team care about
our environment.  The team would like
to have a wrapper free lunch day on
Fridays. Each Friday, we will be
counting the wrappers on lunches
and the Studio with the least wrappers
will get the environment trophy in their
Studio for that week. 
             From the Student Voice Team

What value is most important
to you?
In Wellbeing classes, students have
been focusing on values.  We have
lots of values that are important to us,
and it's not an easy task to narrow it
down to one most important value,
but our students have done a great
job!







From the Foundation - Year 2 Studio...

Inquiry: Chesterfield Farm & Visiting Rabbits

Last Thursday, the F-2 studio experienced a day on Chesterfield Farm. Though the
weather was cold, our students were super resilient and made the most of every
exciting opportunity. We fed the animals, saw a sheep dog demonstration, had a
tractor ride and visited the baby animals in the nursery, we even milked a cow!
We would like to thank our helpers, Rachel, Jess and Jo, your presence was
invaluable. 

Next Monday we will sadly farewell our visiting rabbit family. Pochahontas and her
six kittens came to us as part of our Inquiry unit on Survival. We have watched the
kittens grow from tiny hairless newborns with closed eyes, to cuddly exuberant
little rabbits. We’ve learned to recognise their signs of happiness and stress, how
to handle them gently and safely and of course the things they need to stay
happy and healthy. So, goodbye and good luck Pochahontas and your babies:
Crystal, Brave, Hop, Ruby, Diamond and Special. It’s been a beautiful time with you
in our studio, we’ll all miss you all! 







From the 3/4 Studio...

This terms inquiry topic (the earth in space) has given us lots of opportunities for
hands on learning. Over the last few weeks, we have been learning about the earth’s
rotation on its axis and the changes this causes. We investigated how sundials work
and even made our own human sundials. We also thoroughly enjoyed using Oreo
biscuits to demonstrate our understanding of the phases of the moon. 

 



From the 5/6 Studio... 

In Wellbeing this term, the 5/6s are being visited by Edwina Ricci, the project manager
for the Maroondah Positive Education Network, and Andrea Jackson, the Maroondah
Positive Education Project Officer. Edwina and Andrea have joined Jane Capon to run a
series of team building activities to grow our classroom community and a sense of
belonging. One of the recent activities included a spaghetti tower challenge. 

Students have also been investigating their own personal character strengths and
ways they can be physically, socially, and emotionally healthy. 
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